Welcome to the final newsletter of the year. Only one week to go before the summer holidays. We have been so impressed with how the children have worked across the year and equally impressed by the support we receive from our children and families. 
As many of you know we have undertaken a significant piece of work this year to improve our premises for the children. We have moved our youngest children to Slamannan Campus which offers amazing outdoor spaces and wondering indoor class and play areas. Equally, the older primary children are now located in Laurieston Campus and are beginning to get used to their new classrooms and play areas. We are very proud of the new campuses and would welcome you to visit any of them. If you email the Principal Teacher, they can organise a tour or visit. 
I hope that you all have an enjoyable and restful summer.
David McKellar – Headteacher Inclusion and Wellbeing Service 3-18

Some 	 Learning and Teaching
In Miss Knox’s class we have been learning about garden wildlife and minibeasts.  We have had the opportunity to farm our own ladybirds and care for them from eggs to young ladybirds.  We have incorporated some maths and literacy into our learning by collecting data and creating bar charts.  In numeracy we are continuing to learn multiplication and division facts and have recently began learning about fractions.  In literacy we have been concentrating on our writing.  We are linking writing to our experiences in outdoor learning and have created Powerpoints to showcase our pictures and writing.  We have had lots of fun during outdoor education and have achieved lots of new challenges from river walking to lighting fires and cooking a full lunch for ourselves.  A very busy and exciting term for us.  
In Miss Haston’s class this term we have been studying the Human Body.  We have created our own movable skeleton and investigated where our major organs are positioned.  We have learned what our blood is made of and what function the different parts of our blood play in our bodies.  We have developed our research skills by investigating some personal topics of our own such as Formula One and UFC/MMA.  In Maths we have been investigating data and how it can be presented.  We have used pictograms, bar graphs and tally charts to record information.  We continue to work on times tables and using these to create multiplication and division fact families.  We have enjoyed using measurement and estimation to build using cardboard and different materials.  In Literacy we have been enjoying novels by David Walliams and have used these to study characters and create texts of our own.    
In Mr Shanks’ class, well it may be summer outside but we have been making snow angels up here in Slamannan!  We used our sensory play experiences to investigate how shredded paper felt on our skin and how it sounded when we pressed it, we even created our own snow storms.  Then we used our words to describe how it felt.  We also explored different feelings through the book Stick Man and made our own stick men in the garden.  In Numeracy, The Very Hungry Caterpillar has been helping us to count and add up.  We are really excited about our Teddy Bear’s Picnic to celebrate our lovely new base and all our successful learning – let’s hope there is no more snow!!
Staffing
HT- Mr McKellar   Clerical – Carole Turner   DHT- Sandra Craig     
PT- Yvonne Fulton, Hayley Addy, Pamela Haddifon   
Class teacher- Mr Shanks, Miss Haston, Ms Julie Knox
EYO – Carol Cruse, Kirsty Spiers, Lauren Wrght
SLAs –, Mrs McIntyre, Ms Kaur
Inclusion Support Worker – Catherine McLean, Stacey Harrison, Stephanie Kerr
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Wider achievements
We have been out and about again this month extending our experiences. 
Pupils from our Laurieston Campus were local celebrities this month when they visited a radio station and were interviewed on air. While our Grangemouth pupils developed resilience, problem solving and creativity skills during weekly outdoor learning sessions at Muiravonside, building shelters, making swings, and stream walking. And our younger pupils at our Slamannan Campus have been bird-watching in preparation for their RSPB Birdwatch project.  
   


News
Wow, how quickly has this term flown by.  We have now moved into our new provisions and everyone has settled in nicely.  We are very proud of how our pupils managed this change and are grateful for everyone’s patience in working out the kinks.  We continue to grow as a service and are delighted with our new premises’. We have been busy recruiting new staff and will have a full complement of staff starting in Aug 2019, both for the provisions and for our Outreach service.  
Key Dates
[bookmark: _GoBack]Last day of school Fri June 28 – finish at 12:00
First day back for pupils:  Wed Aug 21 at 9:00
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